DAILY BULLETIN

Wednesday, December 5, 2018

<u>MENU</u>: Walking Tacos, Romaine/Tomato, Rice, Refried Beans, Corn, Pineapple/Fresh Fruit HAPPY BIRTHDAY:



BELLS: The bells are now working. Please don't dismiss students before the bells, let the bells do the dismissing. Thank you.

2:20 EARLY DISMISSAL TODAY

SOFTBALL: Thursday 6:00 am pitching is cancelled

BOYS BASKETBALL PICTURES: TODAY after school @ 4:00pm

JAZZ CHOIR: rehearsal TOMORROW at 7 am in the choir room

BOOSTER CLUB MEETING: TONIGHT at 6:00pm in the High School Media Center.

FOOD PANTRY: just a reminder it will be open TOMORROW from 5-7pm.

STUDENT COUNCIL: Next meeting is Dec 12th

SENIOR PHOTO: There is an order form in the office if you'd like to order the senior photo.

<u>OFFICE</u>: The following people have something to pick up in the office please: Carter Scholtus, Leslee Becker, Makayla Kochuyt

<u>Basketball clothing orders</u>: A 2^{nd} order will be available. Pick up an order form in the office. They will be due TOMORROW Dec 6^{th} NO EXCEPTIONS.

<u>JUNIORS</u>: All Juniors will be taking the ASVAB in the Industrial Tech Room on Wednesday, December 12th periods 1-3.

VARSITY BASKETBALL: 6:00pm Quad & North Mahaska, leave at 4:30pm

JH WRESTLING: 4:15pm D Iowa Valley, leave at 3:30pm

<u>KTRKWOOD CLASSES</u>: For any junior or senior students or a freshmen and sophomore TAG student interested in taking Kirkwood courses online next semester catalogs are available in the counselor's office. Deadline to register is December 10th. See Mrs. Robison to sign up.

People just deserve to be treated with kindness.
-Sophia Bush



<u>MUSIC PARENTS:</u> please don't forget to donate 2-3 baked good items for the bake sale $Dec. 6 \& 13^{th}$ during the holiday concerts. Please drop them off by 5:15pm in the lobby those days. Thanks.

<u>HLV CONCESSION STAND HELP:</u> We are still looking for help in the concessions stand. Please sign up in the lobby if you can help. Silver Cord hours are available for this.

<u>REMINDER STUDENTS</u>: If you know you will be absent for any reason you need to get an admit slip ahead of time and get your work before your absence.

<u>OLD FASHIONED CHRISTMAS CRAFT SHOW</u>: Students & Athletes help is needed for the craft show set up. The Booster Club will provide a pizza party for all those who help Friday and Saturday. The Party will be the evening before you leave for the Washington DC Trip. Silver Cord Hours are available. Sign up in the office.



FUN FACT: A Lion's roar can be heard from FIYE miles away!

FROM THE GUIDANCE OFFICE: Any student who would like to make a schedule change for 2nd semester must do so by December 20th at 3:30 PM

SUCCESS CENTER NEWS:

<u>Success Center students</u> - anyone who would like to serve on a decorating committee where you will create door decorations for a teacher please let your success center teacher know and email Mrs. Robison your name

VICTOR PUBLIC LIBRARY NEWS:

Saturday, December 8 from 9:00-12:00 and during open business hours. Come check out the decorations and enjoy some activities and refreshments during Victor's Old Fashioned Christmas. All ages are welcome.

Thursday, December 20 from 3:45-11:00 Holiday Movie Marathon. Kick off vacation with your friends by joining us for an afternoon and evening of holiday classics. We'll be watching the Grinch (original animated and the Jim Carrey version), Polar Express, Jingle All the Way, and the Nightmare Before Christmas. Check out the library's Facebook page for general show times. All ages are welcome but parents of younger youth can pick up at your discretion. Youth are encouraged to bring blankets, pillows, etc. for comfortable viewing. We'll have popcorn, bottled water, a lite meal and other refreshments. If you need to get a hold of me that night, my cell is 319-310-8312 (Crystal).

Monday, December 24 – The Library will be closed for Christmas.

Monday, December 31 from 10:00-12:00 Noon Year's Eve Party! Wear your pj's to this event that will include crafts, books, food, and a countdown at noon! Activities will be geared towards elementary aged youth.

Please also note that the mobile food pantries are changing their process. Please contact the library to learn more. These are great ways to help stretch your food budget for families that qualify. The Victor Public Library has great programs for adults too!

